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Minutes for the Meeting of Monday, March 3, 2014 @7:00pm
Members Present:



Members Absent:

Stephanie Morris, Chair 


Betty VanderWal 
Deb Brunett




Shannon Vanderhyde





Alexis Ader  




Leigha Compson






Patricia Eary




City of Cedar Springs Representative




Sally Smith 




Courtland Representative





Mark Tabor 
 



Solon Representative





1) Meeting was called to order at 7:06pm by Stephanie Morris, chair.
2) The agenda was approved by Sally Smith and supported by Stephanie Morris. Aye all- motion carried

3) Correspondence:  Received positive responses on our in person at the dance and on the CSAPR Facebook page about the Daddy Daughter Dance.  Redirecting calls requesting information about AYSO Soccer and Cedar Springs Junior Ball League to those organizations.  A Quickbooks update (for a fee) will be required to continue payroll functions before May 31, 2014.
4) Public Comments:  None

5) Consent Agenda:  The consent agenda was motioned to be approved with changes by Sally Smith and supported by Mark Tabor. Aye all- motion carried

a. Approval of minutes from the regular meeting of Monday, February 3, 2014.  

b. Approve tax filings (941 Deposit)
c. Approve Payment of March 2014 bills with the addition of Cedar Springs Floral for $55 (Daddy Daughter Dance), Copies Plus for $85 (Fliers) and Amanda Gerhardt for $238.43 (Reimbursement for Daddy Daughter Dance supplies purchased at Family Fare - $103.28, Gordon Foods - $111.62, and Little Caesars - $23.53)
6) Informational and Discussion Items

A. Director’s Report

1. Winter Programs:  Amanda Gerhardt highlighted Youth Volleyball (3rd – 6th Grade) currently has almost 70 participants and has doubled the projected budget for this program.  Also discussed was the new WERQ Fitness program which has started very successfully with two drop in nights and 21 attend the first night of the winter session.
a. Daddy Daughter Dance Review:  We sold out again and had 5 families on a waiting list this year.  There was one family that paid at the door because of some confusion between the parents on whom had bought the ticket but they were warned this wouldn’t be allowed again.  The Craft went better with it being simpler.  Clean up at the end of the dance appeared to be more this year.  It was stressed the necessity of all board members to assist with future Daddy Daughter dances or find a replacement in their absence because of the size of this event.  The check-in process will be modified next year by having missing information filled out by the adult on a small flier at the check-in table while the other patrons are being helped so the lines go quicker.  It was suggested we have the form available on our website so customers can fill it out in advance and turn it in when they purchase their ticket.  A photo booth was proposed for next year.  Amanda will check with the DJ and Rich/Mary Moore (in Cedar Springs) who also have one.  A small fee could be charged during the dance to use the photo booth to cover the expense but we would still offer the free picture we take as a 5x7.  This year a goody bag and flier were handed out by the door at the end of the night.  The flier advertised some current winter programs, babysitting certification, CPR certification, and the Mother Son White Caps event coming up in May.  It appears the flier may have prompted registration calls received in the office on 3/3/14.
2. Technology Update: The report in the packet was discussed.  In February 40 more have signed up for text alerts.  Many Daddy Daughter Dance tickets were purchased through the credit card link.  The Database input is starting to help the registration process.  Once entered, repeat participants for programs will not be required to fill out a registration form and a master waiver sheet has been established.  The concussion forms are also being registered in the database to make that process smoother. Still working on entering past information into the database.  That will take some time to complete.
3. CSPS Update:  An example of why the school needs to use one software for the Facilities and Athletic Calendars was given by Amanda Gerhardt with an incident this past weekend at Cedar View for our Rocket Basketball program.  It’s suspected an alarm that was tripped was caused by an unlocked door.  Dave Cairy (Asst. Superintendent of CSPS) was contacted for the alarm, not Amanda.  There seemed to be some confusion with facilities personnel not checking the athletic calendar and being unaware of our scheduled event that day.  There was also an issue with the maintenance crew for the Youth Volleyball program last week.  The normal evening maintenance personnel was on vacation so the day maintenance personnel was covering.  Amanda was not informed of this shift change.  There was an issue with getting a box unlocked to install a volleyball pole.  Eventually it was figured out but the loss of communication to Amanda regarding maintenance personnel was concerning. 
4. Community Building Update: There was a presentation last meeting of drawings for a community room.  Their board was questioned if alcohol will be allowed in this room especially when there is a similar large room available at the local bible camp were alcohol is prohibited.  Their board still hasn’t received permission from the City of Cedar Springs to use the land they want to build on.  There is a Facebook page for the Community Building project but no website.  Their board feels a website is necessary.  There appears to be small progress continuing with this group but no real guidance on what the community wants or needs are from other groups in the area that may utilize this building.  Donations have started coming and are in six figures.
5. Evaluations of Department and Director: The Director’s evaluation was reviewed individually.  Stephanie Morris suggested that those who have given Amanda low scores may want to speak to her either in person or via email so any misunderstandings can be clarified.  Amanda Gerhardt commented the scores were lower than last year which she took to mean she was going backwards with her progress even though she’s improved technology and other areas of Parks and Rec.  She is looking for guidance from the board members to know where she can improve.  It was suggested that Amanda needs more help in the office because of program growth.  It was also mentioned last years evaluation may have been helpful as a guide for this year’s evaluation.  Stephanie Morris explained because of inexperience from last year's personnel committee members, records were not kept on individual comments.  Amanda mentioned she struggles with where increased revenues should come in the future to allow for more office assistance.  She suggested the 6 Entities be asked for an increase in their donation.  It was suggested we should investigate how much the Township’s that neighbor Rockford’s Parks and Rec are donating to them to ensure at least that amount is being given to CSAPR.  It was also suggested that the board gather on a separate date to determine the overall goal for CSAPR in the next 5 years so if the 6 Entities are approached for larger donations we have a plan to use as a guide to encourage their increased amount.  The motioned to give Amanda Gerhardt a 4% increase with prorating the raise to begin on January 1, 2014 was approved by Stephanie Morris and supported by Mark Tabor. Aye all- motion carried 
7) Action Items

A. None

8) Confirm Next Meeting Date of Tuesday, April 1, 2014 at 7:00pm (Changed due to Spring Break)
9) Adjourn: The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 pm as motioned by Mark Tabor and supported by Sally Smith. Aye all- motion carried.

